ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Wednesday 10th.February2016 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BobT), Ian Collis (IC), Chris Rowland (CR), County Councillor Davis Wilby (DW). There was one member of the public in attendance, Mr. David Styles.
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Road Safety
10. Play Area

11. Broadband

12. Streetlighting

13. Any other business

13. Date of next Meeting
	Mr. Styles, who had written to the Council prior to the meeting, expressed his disappointment and frustration with what he felt were strongly worded comments by  Council had not against his planning application on 2 Mallard Close. KA explained the process that councillors had followed in examining the plans at the previous meeting and that the comments represented the sum of the views expressed then. He made it clear that the council had received no representations from other residents on the application.
County Councillor Chris Parsons
None
No report in the absence of a representative. The Email newsletter received recently indicated that there had been just one crime in Essendine in the past six months
.
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th.October were signed as a true record, on the proposal of IC, seconded BobT, all in favour
None

13-Jan-16
RCC

Streetlighting Proposals

13-Jan-16

RCC

Parish Council Forum

13-Jan-16

Essendine Village Hall

Invoice £60 - Room Hire

13-Jan-16

Cory Environmental

Invoice £117 - Dog bins

13-Jan-16

RCC

Register of Electors request form

13-Jan-16

RCC

Planning refusal - 2 Mallard Close

21-Jan-16

LRALC

Membership invitation

05-Feb-16

Spire Homes

Community Housing Officers

05-Feb-16

RCC

Rural LEADER Project

05-Feb-16

RCC

Planning 2 Mallard Close - Notice of Appeal

05-Feb-16

RCC

Integrated Transport

05-Feb-16

RCC

Rutland Safeguarding Campaign

05-Feb-16

David Styles

re Planning 2 Mallard Close

A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This showed expenditure to date of £5,051, income of £10,861, leaving a current balance of £12,850, from which some £9,500 is due to paid for the SIDs in due course.
Speed Signs: BobT had pursued Highways Dept on the unfit-for-purpose solar panel, and had received their confirmation that the malfunctioning sign would be connected to the electricity supply to ensure it worked full-time. This will be done in the course of the next week or so.  It was not clear who would pick up the tab for this extra work.
A quote for the various repairs and maintenance requirements had now been received from Plough Environmental Services, totalling £831. Together with £750 for the replacement bridge, and £690 for woodbark, the total cost of refurbishments amounted to £2,271, towards which the Village Trust had offered a grant of £500. It was agreed to accept Plough’s quote, and to arrange for the work to be undertaken in the early Spring.
It was accepted that the Play Area, which has been in place now for some 15-16 years, was now somewhat tired, and in need of upgrading. DW suggested that grant funding was often available for this kind of project, and it was agreed to look into this. IC agreed to look at an Awards For All application for new apparatus

KA reported that he had heard that the owner of the Industrial Estate had not given Gigaclear permission to access businesses on the estate. Mr. Styles, whose business is one of the tenants on the estate, explained that the reason was that the owner was not happy at the proposed costs involved. However, some sort of agreement must have been reached, as Gigaclear had commenced trenching the cables in, reaching the electricity station, at which point (some 2 weeks ago) work had ceased.  He will try to ascertain the current position and report back to the Clerk.
The Clerk reported that he had attended the recent Parish Council Forum, at which Neil Tomlinson had presented the proposals for RCC’s complete takeover of, and upgrading of, the streetlight stock throughout the County. All maintenance and electricity costs will be met by the County Council, and an annual charge passed on to each parish, based on the existing stock of lights not on A, B or C roads.  Projected figures indicated that Essendine will find itself paying a small extra annual charge than it currently does.  The scheme will commence in April 2017, and will be introduced parish by parish over several years.

Stamford Storage. BobT had listened out for the siren test which

Stamford Storage, in their letter of 17 June 2015, would carried out at 9.00am on the first Tuesday of each month, but had failed to hear. No other members present had heard it either. Clerk was asked to write to enquire whether (a) hazardous substances were still be stored on site, and (b) if so, were the siren tests still being carried out.

Dunlin Road. KA again raised the problem of vehicles parking in Plover Way opposite the entrance to Dunlin Road, causing restricted space for vehicles exiting and accessing Dunlin Road. DW suggested that the first course of action should be to write to the residents involved.  Mr. Styles suggested that it might be helpful to involve the fire brigade, in case access for emergency vehicles could be hindered. It was agreed that the clerk should write again to PC Appleton on the subject, enlisting his help with involving the fire brigade.
Pickworth Road. IC reported unsightly fly tipping, apparently by a single resident, on to the railway embankment in this area. Clerk to write to Network Rail, and also to PC Appleton.
Road Safety. Mr. Styles observed that village “gates” were often an effective way of slowing vehicles down at entrances to villages. KA said that this had been one of the measures looked at in the past, but restricted verge space, particularly at the Bourne end of the village, had ruled them out.
Industrial Estate. Mr. Styles reported that a large “A” board erected by Steeles at the entrance to the estate often impaired driver’s vision when exiting the estate, particularly at night. The Clerk will raise the matter with PC Appleton.

Monday 11th. April 2016 at 6.00 pm
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.10pm
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